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Visit the University’s YouTube channel 
to view some of these lectures and read  
more about all On the Commons news 
at scranton.edu/news.

• Susan Athey, Ph.D., the Economics of Technol-
ogy Professor at the Stanford Graduate School
of Business, discussed “The Internet and the
News Media” at Scranton’s Henry George 
Lecture.

• Burton L. Visotzky, Ph.D., Appleman Professor
of Midrash and Interreligious Studies at the 
Jewish Theological Seminary (JTS), delivered 
a lecture titled “What Can We Say About
Jewish-Muslim Relations in America?” 

• Rebecca Alexander, award-winning author of 
Not Fade Away: A Memoir of Senses Lost and 
Found, presented the “town meeting” keynote
address at the University’s 14th annual North-
eastern U.S. Conference on disABILITY.

• George J. Mitchell, former U.S. senator and 
Senate majority leader, who also served as 
chief negotiator and fact-finder for troubled 
regions and controversial inquiries, discussed 
“The U.S. Role in the World: Challenges and
Responsibilities” at the Honorable T. Linus 
Hoban Memorial Lecture.

• Avi Melamed, an independent Israel-Middle 
East strategic intelligence analyst, visited the 
University to share his perspective in a talk titled
“Making Sense of the Most Dangerous and
Complicated Region on Earth.”

• Mandy Antoniacci, writer of the “ChangeUp” 
sports business column for Inc. Magazine and
advocate for social change presented “How to
Throw a ChangeUp.” 

• A series of six-week Schemel Forum courses 
examined everything from the influential plays 
of George Bernard Shaw, to recent documen-
tary filmmaking, and six critical years in German
(and European) history. The Schemel Forum 
also presented its annual University for a Day 
in September. 

LECTURES
The University welcomed many distinguished 
lecturers this past semester. Below is a list of select 
lectures by speakers who visited us in the fall.

Sister Helen Prejean Discusses Dead Man Walking
Each summer, our first-year students 

are required to read a book as part of The 
Royal Reads Program.

“The Royal Reads Program creates a 
shared experience for our first-year class 
through the reading of a carefully selected 
book,” said Rebecca Haggerty, assistant 
dean for programs and assessment.

This year’s selection was  Dead Man 
Walking: An Eyewitness Account of the 
Death Penalty in the U.S.  by Sister Helen 
Prejean, C.S.J.  Sister Prejean visited cam-
pus Sept. 21 as the keynote speaker for the 
University’s annual Ignatian Values in Ac-
tion lecture.

“Dead Man Walking is a meditation on 
love, criminal violence and capital punish-
ment. In a larger sense, it is about life and 

death itself,” she said. “Are we here to 
persecute our brothers or bring compas-
sion into a world which is cruel without 
reason?”

Sister Helen Prejean, C.S.J., author of Dead Man 
Walking, speaks during the annual Ignatian Values in 
Action lecture. 

In observance of the 35th anniversary of 
the death of Dorothy Day in 2015, a cooper-
ative series of events about her life and work 
was held at Marywood University and The 
University of Scranton.

Dorothy Day, who has been given the 
title “Servant of God” as the first step in 
the process of being declared a saint in the 
Catholic Church, was called many things 
during her life: an activist, a journalist, a radi-
cal, a bohemian, a mother, a convert, a mys-
tic, a prophet and a faithful daughter of the 
Church. After her death on Nov. 29, 1980, 
historian David O’Brien famously called her 
“the most important, interesting, and influ-
ential figure in the history of American Ca-
tholicism.”

The events included movie presenta-
tions; public lectures by Day’s granddaugh-
ter, Martha Hennessy, and her editor, Robert 
Ellsberg; documentary screenings; and a 
symposium. In addition to celebrating the 
gift of Dorothy Day’s life, the series of events 

explored ways in which her witness can chal-
lenge each person to respond more fully to 
God’s love and call to service, justice and 
non-violence.
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Our first group 
of early action 
decisions are out! 
Congrats, future 
Royals!  
#Royals2020 
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Wishing you a 
joyous Christmas, 
from our Scranton 
family to yours! 
#ScrantonChristmas
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Events Commemorate the Life and Work of Dorothy Day 

The University of Scranton and Marywood University 
observe the 35th anniversary of the death of Dorothy 
Day through a series of events at both campuses.

therapy or counseling, who are poor and underserved, who can be 
helped by the students and professionals in the health sciences here 
at The University of Scranton,” he said.

“This facility exemplifies our Catholic and Jesuit identity and mis-
sion,” said Larry Lynch ‘81, chair of the Board of Trustees. “We are 
teaching students to help people in the most critical and challenging 
days of their lives. That’s powerful.”

The dedication officially began a yearlong series of events, titled 
“Embracing the Call to Care,” to give the Scranton community an op-
portunity to experience firsthand the facility and programs offered 
through PCPS.

According to Debra A. Pellegrino, Ed.D., dean of PCPS, “Em-
bracing the Call to Care” is designed to “perfect our quest to be a 
model for the helping professions.” She noted it “recognizes the 
need to act on continuous improvement, implement diverse oppor-
tunities for students to be engaged in transformative and reflective 
experiences and provide substance to our University’s strategic mis-
sion and values through a continuous assessment plan.”

The University dedicated Edward R. Leahy Jr. Hall, its new, state-
of-the-art, eight-story building on Linden Street and Jefferson Av-
enue, at a ceremony on Sept. 18. The building, the new home of 
the Panuska College of Professional Studies (PCPS) departments 
of physical therapy, occupational therapy and exercise science, is 
named in honor of the late son of long-time University benefactors 
Patricia and Edward Leahy ’68, H’01.

“The spirit of Edward Jr., for whom this building is dedicated, will 
inspire students at The University of Scranton to demonstrate such 
compassion,” said University of Scranton President Kevin P. Quinn, 
S.J. “Let us pray that the many lives Edward Jr. touched in his life will 
remind us of our responsibility to have a positive impact on others.”

Edward Leahy said that he and Patricia were deeply honored that 
some of the good work that would be done in the building would 
be in memory of their son. 

“In the memory of a child, who was set in the midst of us, we 
are dedicating this magnificent building, not for its brick and mortar, 
but as a new center for the physically disabled, the accident victim, 
someone who suffered a stoke, someone needing occupational 

The University Dedicates Edward R. Leahy Jr. Hall 

LEFT: Scranton dedicated Edward R. Leahy Jr. Hall, in honor of the late son of University benefactors Patricia and Edward Leahy ’68, H’01. CENTER: Board of Trustees Chair 
Larry Lynch ’81 speaks at the dedication. RIGHT: University President Kevin P. Quinn, S.J., speaks at the dedication.

See more photos, watch the video and hear what each speaker 
had to say at the dedication at scranton.edu/scrantonjournal.

InstaGet Social with Scranton
Check us out on your favorite social media platforms.

SP R I NG  2 0 1 6




